
Central Valley Regional Water Quality Control Board

18 December 2024

Susan Song 
Pacific Gas & Electric – Environmental Remediation 
300 Lakeside Dr. 
Oakland, CA  94612-3534 sent via email only to susan.song@pge.com

NOTICE OF TERMINATION OF ORDER NO. R5-2015-0012-0063, PG&E DAVIS 
SERVICE CENTER, 316 L STREET, DAVIS, YOLO COUNTY

On 23 July 2023 the Executive Officer of the Regional Water Quality Control Board, 
Central Valley Region (Central Valley Water Board) issued a Notice of Applicability 
(NOA) under Order No. R5-2015-0012, Waste Discharge Requirements General Order 
for In-Situ Groundwater Remediation and Discharge of Treated Groundwater to Land 
(General Order) for the Pacific Gas and Electric (PG&E) Davis Service Center facility at 
316 L Street in Davis (Site). Under the General Order, PG&E was assigned site-specific 
NOA and monitoring and reporting program (MRP) No. R5-2015-0012-063 for its in-situ 
groundwater remediation activities at the Site. 

The in-situ groundwater remediation consisted of injecting approximately 10,548 pounds 
of EHC®, which equates to approximately 7,271 gallons of EHC® slurry, into 19 
injection points at the Site. EHC® is a proprietary formula consisting of zero-valent iron 
(ZVI) and a carbon substrate, and is used to promote in-situ chemical reduction at the 
injection sites. The slurry is a mixture of EHC® and water. The injections occurred 
between 9 and 18 August 2022. No further injections are planned for the Site. Based on 
the evaluation of the water quality data in the injection and treatment zones, Central 
Valley Water Board staff concur with the request to terminate the Site’s coverage under 
the General Order. PG&E will continue monitoring of Site media as appropriate in 
accordance with the 20 March 2020 Corrective Action Work Plan.

The Notice of Applicability and the MRP requirements under R5-2015-0012-063 are 
hereby terminated as of the date of this letter. If you have any questions, please contact 
Maxine Cottrell at (916) 464-4623 or via email at maxine.cottrell@waterboards.ca.gov.

Original Digitally Signed by: John J. Baum 
on Date: 2024.12.18 13:50:51 -08’00’
for Patrick Pulupa, Executive Officer

cc via email: Caitlin Gorman, PG&E 
Heather D. Balfour, ERM
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